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Newsletter to keep the Wheel                 Turning!   
NL 64  30th  August 2021         

                       August  is-  
 
30th August  2021  Zoom Meeting 
 
Apologies:   
Ernie Meyer, Bede Brittenden, Bruce Clegg. 

 
Here we are again!! 
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President’s announcements 
 
The Annual Cancer Society Daffodil Day collection was  cancelled, and it was suggested that 
members might like to donate to the cause through the club trust fund. $24.00 per member was 
suggested. 
Account name:     Rotary Club of One Tree Hill Charitable Trust 

   Bank:                 Bank of New Zealand, Papakura 

Account number: 02-0400-0009047-00 
 

Robin advised that we would support a District Student Leadership programme, (RYPEN), Rotary 
Youth Programme of Enrichment), by sponsoring 2 or 3 students to attend during the 7th to the 9th 

of October at $375.00 / student. .See pages 7 and 8 for details of the Programme. 
 
It was decided that we would not have Guest Speakers at Zoom meetings during the Covid 
lockdown period. 
 
Falefatu and Parehuia Enari brought us up to date with the PASS Covid situation which has seen 
a family of 11 transferred to the Jet Park facility. 
The school is in isolation for 14 days and everyone has had 2 tests, and all are OK. 
They reported some trepidation of vaccination experienced by some of the students and have 
been mentoring these families during this very trying time. 
They have been providing food parcels,(45), and assisting with bills, as part of the school’s belief 
of caring for the wellbeing of the children. 
 
Meeting 6th August:    Sergeant Noel has emailed links for next week’s meeting. 
 
Summary of Monday’s Discussion on Club Name from President Robin. 
Dear Members, 
 Thank you for all those thoughts.  We have all recognised that in recent times there has 
been a huge growth in social media and that it reaches younger people better than, what has been 
to us, conventional methods.  Because of our age profile, we have had difficulty getting a foothold 
in this area.  We are very grateful to have Tony Rayners advice and assistance in tackling this 
problem. 
 In his paper and in the opening of our discussion, Tony explained why he raised the 
question of the club’s name.  This subject is not new.  In the past we have not had the expertise to 
progress the real issue of communications and the means to attract younger members.  Our name 
and URL are a factor in that reach. 
 Among the points raised in the discussion were: 

• We have a long history of belonging to and giving support to the Onehunga community. 

• The once isolated Onehunga port and district is now much more integrated into adjacent 

suburbs.   

• By sponsoring and then re-combining with the One Tree Hill Club, our area was expanded 

to include the mountain - One Tree Hill or Maungakiekie.  Our name was changed 

accordingly. 

• There was general support for the name of Maungakiekie.  The area known by that name 

includes Epsom and Penrose where we have interests and where some members reside. 

• While we have a long history of projects in Onehunga, the achievements of some years ago 

are not likely to attract new and younger members.  It was suggested that we must look to 

the future rather than rely on the past. 

• It was suggested that the two Auckland locations best known to visitors are Rangitoto and 

Maungakiekie.  The electoral ward of Maungakiekie has enhanced that recognition among 

locals. 

• The general feeling of the discussion favoured the name of “Maungakiekie”. 



• An interesting suggestion was that “Kiekie” is a native plant that once covered the 

mountain, and it could be used a symbol for our club. 

• The cost of a name change was raised but existing polo shirts could have a badge sewn on 

them and change could be gradual. 

• There was some discussion on how our club might be found on the internet if the name was 

changed.  Tony explained that “key words” could be used to redirect the searcher to our 

site. 

Taking all the foregoing into account, there will now be further considerations of what the 
options might be, particularly for the URL and how we might present ourselves in places like 
Facebook and YouTube. These will be raised again for discussion.  

Robin 
You President 
 
 
 

Extracts from Tony’s presentation. 
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RYPEN 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
Touch of Humour 
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                         Newsletter editor:      bill.appleton.ri@gmail.com 
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